

Extended Opportunity Programs and Services (EOPS)
Cooperative Agencies and Resources for Education (CARE)
Foster Youth Support Program (FYSP)

Hybrid Services
Office: Sierra Vista Building, 3<sup>rd</sup> Floor
Email: eopsdesk@glendale.edu

Phone & Voicemail: 818-240-1000 ext. 6900

## Dear EOPS Student,

Please be advised that the **second counseling meeting deadline for EOPS is November 1.** If you haven't had an opportunity to see EOPS counselors in fall, you can still complete your required meetings in time.

All EOPS students are expected to visit their EOPS counselors three times a semester by the set deadlines and complete at least 6 semester units to maintain a good standing with EOPS and be eligible for EOPS grant and book voucher and other services. For complete details refer to the EOPS Mutual Responsibility Contract (MRC).

You may also <u>click here to watch</u> a helpful video explaining the EOPS MRC.

Your winter priority registration date is now available on your student portal MyGCC.

Mark your calendar for the EOPS priority registration dates for winter and spring:

Winter 2025- October 14

Spring 2025- November 18

This information is also available on the EOPS website under EOPS Calendar.

As you know, we offer EOPS counseling **IN-PERSON**, **ONLINE** (zoom), and **REMOTELY** (byphone).

Please make sure to complete your online **EOPS Appointment Request Form** asap, and we will get back to you with your scheduled counseling appointment date and time.

We have some open appointments available this week and next week. Send your request now.

If you have quick questions, you may also **see EOPS counselors on drop-in basis everyday**. No appointments are necessary for EOPS drop-in counseling. EOPS drop-in counseling schedule is published on the <u>EOPS Homepage</u> weekly. EOPS drop-in counseling is conducted online through zoom. It is quick and easy to get in touch with our counselors. See the schedule and connect with EOPS counselors from our EOPS website.

Make sure to see an EOPS counselor asap on appointment or drop-in basis to have your study list for winter 2025 and spring 2025 reviewed and updated to ensure you are on the right track and that you register on your assigned **priority registration date!**